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 School Board Meeting – September 15, 2009
Regular & Special Session

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:30 P.M.

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE


The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:30 p.m. on September 15, 2009 in the John Glenn Administration Building.  Board members present were Mike Daube, Bill Groves, Joe Lowry and Jeff Johnson.  Curt Pletcher arrived at 7:52 p.m.  Hal Patterson and Tom McCormick were absent.  The Superintendent, Richard Reese, and two observers were also in attendance.  The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance led by school board vice-president Mike Daube.
RECOGNITIONS

Richard Reese, Superintendent, read recognitions on behalf of Tim Davis, Principal of Walkerton Elementary School.  TCU and Connie Varga were thanked for their donations of five personal finance posters.  Alec Runyan, Chelsea Groves, and Zoe Heying were recognized for their success in Cross Country.  During the Tippecanoe Valley Invitational, the girls’ team placed fifth out of 11 teams with Chelsea placing 17th and Zoe placing 30th.  The boys’ team finished third out of 11 teams with Alec Runyan placing fourth.  The Walkerton First Presbyterian Church was recognized for their donation of school supplies.  The board was asked to accept a donation of $40.28 from Target’s Take Charge of Education Program.  

Richard Reese, Superintendent, read recognitions on behalf of, Janet Carey, Principal of North Liberty Elementary School.  The board was asked to accept the following donations:  $108.75 from Target’s Take Charge of Education Program; and $1,000 from Paul and Marilee Anderson in memory of Carolyn.  NLES placed second in the St. Joe County Public Library reading contest.  The NLES open house was successful with approximately 82% of students being represented at the event.  The NLES PTO is reorganizing.  They met last week to discuss steps to elect officers and identify chairmen for PTO sponsored activities.  Letters were sent home with students, which will hopefully bring additional members and participants.  The Ireland Road WalMart was recognized for doing the vision screening of first and third grade students.  This is a state mandated screening, which WalMart has volunteered to undertake.  The NLES staff had their first in-service meeting on Thursday of last week.
Richard Reese, Superintendent, read recognitions on behalf of Mark Maudlin, Principal of Urey Middle School.  The board was asked to accept a $100 donation from Miller’s Merry Manor.  Through her willingness to go the extra mile and help students in the Learning Center, Wendy Peters was awarded the corporation’s “I Make the Difference” Award for September.  The seventh grade volleyball team won the LaVille Tournament this past weekend.  Team members included: Paige Sokol, Jenna Adams, Morgan Eggleston, Larissa Edmaiston, Justina Weiss, Madison Strycker, Kyler Columbia, Mackenzie Edmaiston, Emily Jones, and Aubrie Banks.  
Richard Reese, Superintendent, read recognitions on behalf of William Morton, Principal of John Glenn High School.  The board was asked to accept the following donations:  $755.45 from the John Glenn Athletic Club for girls’ golf and training supplies; $100 from Loraine and Glenn Borton for drama; $250 from Melanie and Daniel Heiser for drama; $50 from TCU for drama; and $232.68 from Target for JGHS.  The JGHS boys’ tennis team finished second at the New Prairie Invitational Tournament.  Emily Jaske finished second place at the NSC Girls’ Golf Tournament.
Andrew Stegemiller, Technology Coordinator, asked the board to accept a $5,000 donation in computer equipment from CDI.
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Joe Lowry, to approve the donations as stated.  The motion was approved by a four to zero vote.

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS #1 – 3
1.
Approve Minutes – September 1, 2009 – Regular & Executive Session

2.
Approve Claims – 1264 – 1325
3.
Approve Personnel Recommendations

Resignations/Retirement


a.
  Jason Westafer

,
NLES, 6th Grade Boys’ A Team Basketball Coach


b.
  Rachel Marks

,
JGHS, Custodian


c.
  Amy Hughes


,
NLES, Extra-Curricular G/T Art


d.
  Kymberly Groves

,
UMS, 5th Grade Boys’ A Team Basketball Coach

Appointments/Transfers


a.
  Megan Spillman

,
WES, Para-Professional


b.
  Scott Hostetler

,
WES, Student Council Sponsor


c.
  Ryan Reese


,
WES, Primary Team Leader


d.
  Shelley Wiley

,
 NLES, Part-Time Cafeteria


e.
  Tracy Zellers


,
UMS, Science Teacher – Maternity Leave for 








Amber Jerdon


f.
  Rose Dodson


,
JGHS, Science Department Chair


g.
  Connie Fansler

,
JGHS, Freshman Class Co-Sponsor


h.
  Sarah Turner


,
JGHS, Freshman Class Co-Sponsor


i.
  Dennis Rippy

,
JGHS, Intramural Sponsor 


j.
  Megan Boyle


,
UMS, Fall Cheerleading


k.
  Ingrid Reese


,
UMS, 8th Grade Girls’ Volleyball Coach


l.
  Carol Zellers


,
JGHS, Part-Time Cafeteria

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Jeff Johnson, seconded by Bill Groves, to approve consent agenda items one through three.  The motion was approved by a four to zero vote.

NEW BUSINESS

1.
Approval 2010 Budget as Advertised – Public Hearing



a.
General Fund



b.
Debt Service Fund



c.
Transportation Fund



d.
Bus Replacement Plan and Fund



e.
Capital Projects Plan and Fund



f.
Retirement/Severance Bond Fund

There was no public discussion.  A final vote on the 2010 budget will take place at the October 6, 2009 board meeting.
After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Joe Lowry, to close the public hearing on the 2010 public budget.  The motion was approved by a four to zero vote.

2.
Approve FFA Overnight Field Trip 


Mr. McLochlin will be traveling with the JGHS FFA members to Indianapolis for the National FFA Convention.  The only day these students will be out of school is Wednesday, October 21, 2009.  The FFA members will stay overnight October 21-22, 2009.  All costs associated with this trip will be borne by the FFA.  

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Bill Groves, seconded by Jeff Johnson, to approve the FFA overnight field trip.  The motion was approved by a four to zero vote.

3.
Approve Resolution Appointing Richard Reese, Deborah Johnson and Jill Richardson as Representatives in Small Claims Court for the John Glenn School Corporation


Richard Reese, Jill Richardson, and Debi Johnson are named as representatives in Small Claims Court as someone who can appear on behalf of John Glenn School Corporation.  This is regarding textbook money that is being collected on a yearly basis.  

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Jeff Johnson, seconded by Joe Lowry, to approve Resolution Appointing Richard Reese, Deborah Johnson and Jill Richardson as representatives in Small Claims Court for the John Glenn School Corporation.  The motion was approved by a four to zero vote.

REPORTS

1.
Superintendent’s Report
2.
Conference Requests

Board members received written reports of conference requests.
BOARD COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS
UPCOMING CALENDAR EVENTS

NEXT MEETING DATE:
October 6, 2009
7:30 p.m.
ADMN
Regular Session
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m.
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